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Tayside OWL Committee Meeting 09/12/20 by Zoom
Present Alison Wilson (Chair), Anne-Marie Mackin (Secretary), Kirsty Adam, Mel McRae, Trisha Carrigan, Penny Martin
Mel had circulated a POP update to us all by email before the meeting. The sessions are going really well with feedback on the Wee Adventures sessions being really positive. Kirsty and Mel have been keeping up with procedures and have a new booking procedure called SPOND ( www.spond.com). They have put together a winter kit list and a volunteer check list. There are currently around 45 members in the Whats App group and about 35 on the Spond app. The group has a waiting list and lots of parents taking part in whats app discussions including sessions for older children. There is a need to do volunteer training including around COVID. All lead volunteers need First Aid training. Penny suggested the 2 day outdoor first aid course is the standard needed. Kirsty and Mel will stay as co-ordinators but as the group develops it is important that it doesn’t lose sight of its OWL roots and ethos. Parents have asked about running sessions on different days. The POP project is a Friday session and Kirsty feels there isn’t the capacity to run for more than one session a week. AM asked if the session could be extended to allow parents with children going to nursery in the afternoon or who have to pick up school children to attend. Penny pointed out that the original bid is quite  explicit in funding the project with Kirsty and Mel as leaders, and that parents who want to develop other sessions could do so under their own auspices as a more informal separate group. It is important that the original aim isn’t over reached. 
Kirsty noted that the parents like the idea of a planned activity even if on the day the planned activity doesn’t happen as free play develops. We agreed that the activities are useful to share with other OWL members. We were all concerned over the availability of volunteers and felt that we should keep things as they are described within the funded project until August and then try to build up the volunteer pool ( edited by AM to ask if we could look for non parent volunteers ie through PKAVS?). We discussed the possibility of TOWL hosting an outdoor First Aid course and how developmentally the group could look at moving to a weekend. The sessions have been photographed (with permission) and these photos can be shared where appropriate. They are on the drive so the exec committee have access. Kirsty/ Mel will reshare the link with Penny, who ould upload images to the Tayside OWL group web page.
Lisa has been running music sessions. Kate Hookham is booked to run 4 sessions  on the elements Jan-Fen 2021. Penny reminded the group to keep resources as natural and sustainable as possible and AM has stuff for a mud kitchen to hand over. A longer term aim would be to have a fleet of electric cargo bikes to get families up to the sessions. This would be part of a sustainable transport plan. 

The POP group are having a meeting next week re volunteering and who wants to do First Aid training. We then need to look at how to fund it. The Tayside OWL budget us quite healthy so there may be scope to spend more on OFA. – Penny to check with Bonnie Maggio.
We discussed the possibility of using the Scout Hut for our activities including our AGM on 6th February and Alison will check this out and Kirsty checked with Robin re The Shed           ( update it is still not available)

The plan for the AGM would be 6th Feb 9 till 1 at either The Shed or the Scout Hut with winter crafts led by Trisha and Alison

We also discussed the still to be run Tracking Workshop and the possibility of a whittling workshop. Doug Gooday (NE OWL Group) was suggested as a possible workshop leader.
We will have a zoom catch up in January as plans may need to change in line with ongoing variations to COVID guidelines.

